

Dear Michael - James,

Thank you for your very kind note. I can tell you that my colleagues and I were very grateful to have the opportunity to meet with you and other representatives for the BC Wrongful Death Law Reform Society. The passion you bring to this issue in the shadow of great personal tragedy has made a very strong and positive impression.

Like you, I am hopeful that the Government will move forward and address the issue of wrongful death in a meaningful and timely way. I look forward to working with you and the Society to achieve that end.

Thank you for your commitment, patience, and perseverance.

Yours truly,

Michael de Jong, Q.C.

MLA Abbotsford West